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STATE OF MAINE 

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 

ANGUS S. KING, JR. KEVIN W. CONCANNON 

GOVERNOR 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

Members of the Legislative Council, 120th Legislature 

Dora Anne Mills, MD, MPH 
Director, Bureau of Health, Maine Department of Human Services 

August29,2001 

COMMISSIONER 

The purpose of this memo is to inform you of our implementation of PL 439, Section 
LL-7, which states: 

"The Department of Human Services, Bureau of Health may establish, 
through contract or otherwise, the Maine Center for End-of-Life-Care. 
The purpose of the center is to educate health care providers and the 
public regarding pain management and palliative and end-of-life care." 

After meeting with ·a number of stakeholders on end-of-life care, including some 
legislc3tors, it was clear to me that all of them felt the most appropriate place for the 
Maine Center for End-of-Life Care is the Maine Hospice Council. I am therefore writing 
to inform you of the creation of the Center within the Maine Hospice Council. 

The Bureau of Health, including myself, will assist in any way possible in further 
establishing this Center. For instance, we have included a request for some funding for 
the Center in a recent grant application for comprehensive cancer control to the Centers 
for Disease Control and Prevention. In addition, I am currently serving on a committee 
that is working to implement all aspects of Maine's end-of-life care intiative included in 
PL 439. 

If any of you have questions pertaining to this, please feel free to call me. Additionally, I 
want to thank you for passing such first in the nation legislation pertaining to end of life 
care. You exemplify our motto of "Dirigo" and make us all very proud to be from Maine! 

cc: Michael Michaud, President of the Senate 
Members, Joint Standing Committee on Appropriations and Financial Affairs 
Members, Joint Standing Committee on Health and Human Services 
Jim Clair, Executive Director 
Commissioner Kevin W. Concannon, Maine Department of Human Services 
Governor Angus S. King, Jr. 
Kandyce Powell, Executive Director, Maine Hospice Council 
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PRrNTEOO~ RECYCLED PAPER 

ADDRESS REPLY TO: BUREAU OF HEALTH 

KEY BANK PLAZA, 8TH FLOOR, 11 STATE HOUSE STATION, AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0011 

VOICE: (207) 287-8016 TTY: (207) 287-8066 

(DEAF/HARD OF HEARING) 

FAX: (207) 287-9058 



ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

+ Charles Alexander, MD, Mount Dese:i;t Island Hospital 

+ Richard Berman, President, Hospice of Maine 

+ Laurel Coleman, Geriatric Medicine, MaineGeneral Medical Center 

+ Terry Cronin, Executive Director, Hospice of Maine 

+ Kate Eastman, Executive Director, Jason Program (Pediatric Palliative Care Program) 

+ Richard Erb, President & CEO, Maine Health Care Association 

+ Joe Fitzpatrick, Director of Behavioral Health Services, Department of Corrections 

+ Michal Galazka, Executive Director, Hospice Education Institution 

+ Rex Garrett, Chaplain, Eastern Maine Medical Center 

+ Lisa Harvey-McPherson, Eastern Maine Medical Center 

+ Ruth Hoffman, Consumer, Brunswick 

+ Reverand Imes, President, Bangor Theological Seminary 

+ June Koegel, Volunteers of America 

+ Juliana L'Heureux, CRANS Home Health Care 

+ Vacant, Maine Hospital Association 

+ David Madore, Representative, Maine State Legislature 

+ David McDaniel, CEO, Androscoggin Home Health and Hospice 

+ Kellie Miller, Executive Director, Maine Osteopathic Association 

+ Dora Mills, MD, MPH, Director & State Health Officer, Dept of Human Services, Bureau of 
Health 

+ Marc Mutty, Director, Office of Public Affairs, Catholic Diocese of Portland 

+ Darby Northway, Administrative Director, Division on Aging, University of New England 

+ Jan Pilotte, Eastern Maine Medical Center 



+ Kathy Plante 

+ Katherine Pope, Co-Director, Southern Maine Inpatient Hospice Facility 

+ Laura Reed, Co-Director, Southern Maine Inpatient Hospice Facility 

+ Lynn Roberts-Reed, Knowlton-Hewins Funeral Home 

+ Tim Richardson, Chief of Staff, Tagus VA 

+ Anita Teague-Ruff, Comprehensive Cancer Consortium, Bureau of Health 

+ David Simmons, Internal Medicine, St. Croix Medical Group 

+ Gordon Smith, Executive Vice President, Maine Medical Association 

+ Brooke Tenney, Consumer 

+ Henry Warren, AARP 

+ Betsy Weiss, MD, Eastern Maine Medical Center 

STEERING COMMITTEE 

+ Lauren Michalakes, Hospice Medical Director, Androscoggin Home Health and Hospice, 
Kno-Wal-Lin Home Health and Hospice 

+ Terry Cronin, Executive Director, Hospice of Maine 

+ Edie Smith, Maine Directions 

+ Julie L'Heureux, CRANS Home Health Care 

+ Leslie Nicoll, MaineDesk 

+ Kandyce Powell, Executive Director, Maine Hospice Council 

+ Marge Kilkelly, Development Director, Maine Hospice Council 

+ Al Hipkins, Technical Assistant, Maine Hospice Council 




